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Dear Parents / Carers  
 
 As a school, we always endeavour to keep you informed with our curriculum and pracƟce.  We 
hold half-termly parental workshops to provide you with opportuniƟes to hear about our work and 
to ask quesƟons.  Last term, we had a behaviour workshop, and this week has been one on 
reading, both with low aƩendance.  We hope that our future workshops will have a higher turn-
out.  Please check the dates and if you can make Ɵme to aƩend, we would really appreciate your 
support. 
  
AddiƟonally, please find below the key points that the Governing Body would like to share with 
parents and carers. 
  

i. The Governing Body’s raƟficaƟon of the proposal to academise and join Peterborough Keys 
Academy Trust (PKAT) to secure sustained support for the school, staff and its pupils and to 
conƟnue on its improvement journey. 

ii. Governors were pleased to hear the strong overall AƩendance rate, congratulated staff on 
their ongoing work to improve pupil aƩendance and thanked parents for their support of 
the school’s AƩendance Policy. 

iii. Governors received detailed Progress and AƩainment data and were advised of the plans in 
place to support pupils going forwards. 

iv. Governors were pleased to receive details of the school’s development plans for the WriƟng 
Curriculum. 

v. Governors noted the posiƟve aspects of the Ofsted report, were pleased with the progress 
idenƟfied and thanked parents for their ongoing support. 

 
Have a good weekend, 
 
Ms Luu 
Headteacher 
 

 



Contact 
             Office:            office@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                           Finance:         finance@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             Monet:           EYFSM@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                         Hokusai:        EYFSH@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             VanGogh:       1Vg@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                              MaƟsse:        1Me@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             Hepworth:     2Hh@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                              Moore:          2Me@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             Turner:            3Tr@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                               CassaƩ:          3Ct@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             Lichtenstein:  4Ln@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                              Hockney:        4Hy@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk 
             Banksy:           5By@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                              Baldessari:     5Bi@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
             Wiltshire:       6We@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk                                                             Whiteread:    6Wd@bassingbourn.cambs.sch.uk  
 

This Week’s CelebraƟon Awards 
 

Ivar, Travis, Ava, Ronnie, Emily, Lois,  
Riley, Linda, Sophie, William, Albie, Ayla, Joey 

 

PresentaƟon Award 
 

                                   Sophia, Kiera, Oƫe, Yuvani, BerƟe,  
                   Abishka, Archie, Tansy, Olivia, Ethan, Ella Mae, Jacob 

ATTENDANCE 
CongratulaƟons to the following classes who achieved greater than the 96% target for aƩendance: 

Week Commencing: 20th January 2025 
 

Lichtenstein 97.69% 
Turner 96.79% 

Whiteread 96.43% 
 

Please be reminded, if your child has an appointment that cannot be booked outside of school 
hours, they should sƟll aƩend school around the Ɵme of their appointment. We aim for 96 – 100% 
aƩendance for each child. 

 



Dates For Your Diary 
 

 
03rd Feb – Year 5 Bikeability Week 
17th Feb – Half Term Week  
24th Feb – INSET Day 
06th Mar – Year 2 Great Fire of London Day 

Parent Workshops 
 
 
20th Mar. 9-10 a.m. – Maths  
22nd May 2.15-3.15 p.m. – SEND  
17th Jul. 9-10 a.m. – School Development Update 

PE ROUNDUP 

 
This Wednesday 8 of our KS2 pupils aƩended a 'new age 
kurling event'. Pupils had a great Ɵme and thoroughly 
enjoyed taking part in a new sport. We do have a KS2 kurling 
aŌerschool club at BCPS, please collect a form from the office 
if you feel this would be something your child is interested 
joining. 

 
 
 
 
CongratulaƟons to Elliot for receiving Man of the Match at the weekend. 
We are all very proud. 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr. Mikelson 



Year 4 News 

 

We have bounced into the Spring term with verve and energy!  The children have been eager to 
engage with their new topics and we have already seen some fantasƟc myth wriƟng.   

Using Beowulf by Michael Morpurgo as our ‘hook’ text, year 4 have worked hard to create their 
own version of the famous myth bringing in their own mythological beasts – Harpy's, Hydra’s and 
Minotaur’s to name but a few.  There have been many blood-thirsty baƩles too!  The level of 
creaƟvity and imaginaƟon has been wonderful to read.  

 

 

In maths, we started the new term by taking a whistle stop tour of the bus stop method of 
division before moving onto the current unit of fracƟons. Try dividing things at home and helping 
your child consolidate their understanding of fracƟons and equivalent fracƟons using everyday 
things like pizza!  Just make sure your fracƟons are equal!  

Our music unit is all based around Sakura (Japanese cherry blossom) and the art of Haiku 
poetry.  The children are learning to use percussion instruments to create the sound of the 
blossom blooming and falling in Spring.   

 

In French we are learning a favourite fairy tale – Can 
you work out what it is?   

 

 

 



There’s lots going on in Year 4 - Science, PE and History. We are 
looking at States of MaƩer which has seamlessly fiƩed with the 
cold weather and linking it to the water cycle. We have sorted 
solids, liquids and gases.   

 

Warm wishes from the Year 4 team 

Lichtenstein and Hockney Class. 

FOBS Update 

What a great start to the New Year! 
We held our general meeƟng on the 23rd January. It was great to see so much energy and lots of 
fantasƟc fundraising ideas. Our next meeƟng will be the 30th April 2025. We have a few dates in 
the diary as you can see from the poster. If you can help with the events, please let us know. 

We are looking for external stalls for the Summer Fayre on: 
Friday 20th June, 4:30 -7pm. 

Please reach out, if you are interested or know of anyone who might be. 

On Friday 14th February, we will be selling bags of popcorn for 50p. Our FOBS members will be 
outside, under the tree selling from 2:40pm unƟl we sell out - hope to see you there!  

With thanks from the FOBS team. 



 

FAMILY SUPPORT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Are you a mum, dad, grandparent or carer? 
Unlock the power of your parental wisdom and join Home-Start as a Family Support Volunteer. 
We’re there for parents when they need us the most, because childhood can’t wait. 

Why become a Home-Start Family Support Volunteer? 

 Join a volunteer network commiƩed to improving local families' lives. 

 Develop skills such as empathy, communicaƟon, and problem-solving. 

 Overcome challenges alongside families, fostering personal growth and self-reflecƟon. 

 Connect with like-minded individuals, share experiences, and receive ongoing free training. 

🚨 Our next volunteer preparaƟon course starts at the end of February 2024! 
📅 One day per week (Mondays) for six weeks. 

AŌer training, we’ll match you with a family who would benefit from your support. 

For more informaƟon, visit www.hsrsc.org.uk/become-home-start-volunteer 
📞 01763 262262 | 📧 admin@hsrsc.org.uk 

 


